REVISED

MINUTES FROM THE TOWN BOARD WORKSHOP MEETING

WHERE ACTION WAS TAKEN ~

MONDAY, DECEMBER 12, 2011

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled Workshop Meeting on Monday, December 12, 2011 at 7:30 PM.

Roll Call:
Virginia Stern – present



Johanna Shafer – present



Christopher Flynn – present



Thomas Dewhirst – present



Mark D’Agostino - present


During the workshop meeting where other business for the regular meeting was discussed, the Town Board members took action on the following matters:


A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Tom Dewhirst, to appoint Samantha Cole to the vacant position on the Recreation Commission.  Roll Call Vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes; Councilman Chris Flynn – yes; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.


A motion was made by Johanna Shafer, seconded by Tom Dewhirst, to appoint Gary Lovett to the vacant position on the Planning Board.  Roll Call Vote as follows:  Roll Call Vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes; Councilman Chris Flynn – no; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – abstained; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.


A motion was made by Tom Dewhirst, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to approve Gary Koch’s recommendation to hire Charles Shaffer, Jr. as the new Transfer Station attendant.  Roll Call Vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes; Councilman Chris Flynn – yes; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.


A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Tom Dewhirst, to appoint Oliver Orton as Tax Collector.  Roll Call Vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes; Councilman Chris Flynn – yes; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.  Mention was made that Mr. Orton would start on Dec. 20th.


After discussion, a motion was made by Johanna Shafer, seconded by Virginia Stern, to approve Continuing Education credit for the Northern Dutchess Alliance Historical Preservation Workshop that was held at the Town Hall last month.    Roll Call Vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes; Councilman Chris Flynn – yes; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.  A motion was also made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to adopt the following policy for the training requirements for all Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals members:

For the purpose of satisfying the training requirements of Board members under section 267 and 271 of Town Law, the Town Board hereby approves training and programs provided by: a municipality, a county, a regional or state planning office or commission, county or state planning federation, county or state agency, regional or statewide municipal association, college or university, non-profit association or organization, professional association, private consultant, or other similar entity; and also to include continuing education programs for professions (planning, engineering, landscape architecture, surveying and law) relevant to actions that may come before a Board.
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Roll Call Vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes; Councilman Chris Flynn – yes; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried. 

The annual Agreement to Spend Highway Funds was approved by the Board and signed by the Supervisor and the four Board members.  This agreement will be sent to Dutchess County for the County Superintendent of Highways for his signature, as required by law.


A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to approve the tentative Town Board meeting schedule for 2012 as presented, with the following additions:  Reorganizational Meeting on January 5th, 2012 at 7:30 PM and the End of Year meeting -- workshop on 12/17/12 with the regular meeting on 12/20/12.  Motion carried.


A motion was made by Tom Dewhirst, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to send a bill to resident Dave Albenda for copies made in the Town Clerk’s office of a petition that was distributed to the Town Board members.  Thirty six pages were photocopied at a cost of 25¢ per page for a total of $45.00.  Roll Call Vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – no; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – no; Councilman Chris Flynn – yes; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.


A motion to approve the Minutes of the November 10th regular meeting and the November 15th and the November 17th special meetings as written on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Chris Flynn.  Roll Call Vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – no; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – no; Councilman Chris Flynn – yes; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.


With no other business, the Board adjourned this meeting at 8:50 PM on a motion made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Tom Dewhirst.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.









Respectfully submitted,









Ritamary Bell









Town Clerk
